





























































































































This document is subject to the provisions of the Privacy Act of 1974, and may require redaction before disclosure
to third partics. No redaction has been performed by the Oflice of Inspector General. Recipients of this report
should not disseminate or copy it without the Inspecter General's approval.

e The ARP iab’s proposed tuture cquipment purchases should be monitored by another
SEC office with sulficient knowledge to determine whether the purchases are
appropriate for the lab’s mission and arc cost-cffeetive.

» ARP lab staff should be required to fill out appropriate forms, such as the SF-132
form, before envolling in any training, including training offered by prepaid vendors,
in order to properly document the approval process for each training class taken by
lab stafl. The OIG further recommends that the SEC clarify its policy on continued
service agreements and consider requiring all SEC employees to sign continued
service agreements prior to enrolling in training that costs more than $5,000.

We are also providing this report to the OIG Office of Audits for consideration of
conducting follow-up audits of the ARP lab and, more broadly, of the purchase of information
technology equipment throughout the SEC, to ensure that proper controls arc in place to prevent
waste and potential data breaches in the future.

A copy of this report s also being provided for informational purposes to Commissioner
Elisse B. Walter, Commissioner Luis A. Aguilar, Commissioner Troyv A. Paredes and
Commissioner Danicl M, Gallagher.
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